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Apology and Revision 

 
 
 
Partial revisions were made to the Annual Report 2016[ENG], which was published in September 2016, 
to correct errors in the content. We apologize for the errors and present the revised content as follows. 
 
 
 
 

Correction 
 

 P28 
Profit for the Year (Attributable to owners of the parent) 
 
(Incorrect) 
FY2015 
¥ 745 bn. 
 
(Correct) 
FY2015 
¥ 74.5 bn. 
 
 
 P33 
Forecast of North American Demand for Aluminum Automotive Body Sheets 
 
(Incorrect) 
As stricter fuel-efficiency regulations spur the introduction of lighter vehicles, demand for automotive 
aluminum body sheets is expected to increase. In the United States, the country with the highest demand, 
aluminum sheet demand is projected to rise rapidly from 2015’s 300,000 tons to more than 10 million 
tons by around 2020. We will cater to this growing demand by entering the business field of surface 
treatment for automotive aluminum body sheets. 
 
(Correct) 
As stricter fuel-efficiency regulations spur the introduction of lighter vehicles, demand for automotive 
aluminum body sheets is expected to increase. In the United States, the country with the highest demand, 
aluminum sheet demand is projected to rise rapidly from 2015’s 300,000 tons to more than 1 million tons 
by around 2020. We will cater to this growing demand by entering the business field of surface treatment 
for automotive aluminum body sheets. 
 
 
 P67 
COLUMN  Going on an Overseas Assignment with a Child 
 
(Incorrect) 
Sari Kako has belonged to the Construction & Mining Systems Division since joining the MCHC Group, 
working as a manager at operating companies in North America, India, and Europe. In 2014, taking 
advantage of our program to help female employees assigned overseas take their children with them, she 
was assigned as a trainee to an operating company in Florida, the United States, and participated in the 
company’s business management. She returned to her post at the end of 2015. 
 
(Correct) 
Sari Kako has belonged to the Construction & Mining Systems Division since joining the Company, 
working as a manager at operating companies in North America, India, and Europe. In 2014, taking 
advantage of our program to help female employees assigned overseas take their children with them, she 
was assigned as a trainee to an operating company in Florida, the United States, and participated in the 
company’s business management. She returned to her post at the end of 2015. 
 
 


